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The 465th Meeting of the Sabine-Neches Chiefs Association was called to
order by President John Judice at 10:00 AM on January 6, 1988 at the Ramada
Inn in Port Arthur, Texas. :

The invocation was given by John Williams.

Past President G, G. Baldwin transferred the symbol of office to Mr.
John Judice as the new president of the Sabine-Neches Chiefs Association,

R. W. Stegall introduced Max E. Sears who welcomed the group on behalf
of Texaco Chemical Company's Port Arthur Chemical Plant.

The minutes were read and approved. The bills were read by Mr. Ed
Harris. S$id Eliott explained Moncla's bill on The Boss's Night Banquet. A
motion to pay bills was made by Sid Eliott, seconded by Curtis Holden.

Self-introductions were made.

John Judice expressed his thanks to The Boss's Night committee for the
excellent Boss's Night banquet. It was obvious that a great deal of work
goes into this one night a year and this work is certainly appreciated by all
those in attendance. .

Recent emergencies were discussed.

Committee Reports:

Dennis Bruce announced that there is still a need for grating catwalk
material for the HAZMAT project at the fire training ground,

John Judice read a letter from Joe Wiley concerning material needs for
the proposed marine project at the fire training ground. The water
rectamation project is going forward and the tentative date of completion
will be by fire school time. Ken Broussard is building a separator for the
water project. ’“ﬁ(' -
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The 465th Meeting of the Sabine-Neches Chiefs Association
January 6, 1988

Special Announcements:

Butch England announced that MSA will sponsor an NFPA standards on
HAZMAT on March 17. He also announced that the zoning commission report on
heliports in response to last month's meeting discussion is available.

Tommy May announced that Hulchur moved the airplane to the Beaumont Fire
Training field,

Richard Harley announced that there will be HAZ Waste training at the
Beaumont Holidome. February 8-12 will be First Responder. February 22-26
will be Asbestos Supervisor Course.

Kayla Roberts announced that on February 4 the Red Cross will have their
annual meeting at the Holidome. In March (date to be announced) CPR training
will be conducted. It will be a mass training day. Cost will be $5 per
person, The title will be "Learn How to Jump Start a Life."

Bob Bingham announced that the Ansul Fire School brochure is ready.

Ron Lamoureux announced that the annual state conference will be held in
Austin this year on February 16, 17, and 18,

Richard Harley announced that the ASSE Professional Development
Conference at College Station will be held February 1-3,

Program:

Tommy May introduced Bob Bingham from Ansul Corporation who presented
the program.

The meeting was adjourned at 12:00 Noon,

Cuw Moot

R, W. Stega]],LSecretary-Treasurer
Sabine-Neches Chiefs Association

RWS-JRD

NOTE: The 466th Meeting of the Sabine-Neches Chiefs Association will be
held on February 3, 1988, at Moncla's in Beaumont. The host
organization will be Jefferson County.
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The 466th Meeting of the Sabine-Neches Chiefs Association was called to
order by President John Judice at 10:00 AM on February 3, 1988 at Moncla's in
Beaumont, Texas.

The invocation was given by Father Don Golasinsky.

Dick Nugent welcomed the group on behalf of Jefferson County., Jefferson
County Judge LeBlanc, County Commissioners Norman Troy and Ed Moore were in
attendance,

The minutes were read and approved, There were no outstanding bills for
the association to consider.

Self-introductions were made,

Committee Reports:

Dennis Bruce reported that all projects are in good shape at the drill
field. They've just finished work on the chemical project.

John Judice expressed his appreciation for the quality of the Lamar
University Fire School brochure. He stated that it was probably the best
brochure he had ever seen for the fire school.

Ezra Gordon from Lamar University Fire School announced that Joe Wiley
is no longer with the Lamar Fire School. :

John Judice asked for volunteers for the different committee
assignments. He is making up the committee assignment 1ist and would like to
put people on committees where they would feel most productive.

Recent emergencies were discussed, The United States Coast Guard
reported that lessons learned from the recent oil spill up north indicate a
need for the people in this area to identify areas for oil boom placement
prior to an emergency. An aerial survey of the area may point out the most
advantageous locations for boom placements. Boat ramps that will be used to
position the booms should be identified before the need, The other point was
that it was a period of time before the release to the waterways was noticed
and this would be a good time to review our procedures to ensure prompt
checking of vatving or other ways for discharge into the waterways.
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Special Announcements:

Dick Nugent announced that on August 31, 1987, House Bill 911 took
effect. Southeast Texas Regional Planning is responsible for Jefferson,
Hardin, and Orange Counties, A plan must be submitted by September 30, 1989.
At this time, Jefferson County will be divided into four regions for 911
emergency call-in. The Sabine Neches Chiefs Association will be kept abreast
of all changes and proposed changes in the emergency reporting as we have it
now.

Pete Shelton announced that the Beaumont Fire Department is building a
smoke-buster for rapid ventilation of building fires. It is expected that
the smoke-buster will be able to move an excess of 97,000 C.F.M. of air when
it is in operation. A rookie recruit school has started at Lamar. The area
fire chiefs have worked to upgrade this school to make it an academy that the
area will be proud of. The visitors dining area will hopefully be ready in
time for the Lamar school.

Scott Kerwood announced that a seminar on Fire Fighter Safety will be
held at the Holidome at no cost on March 24, Registration will be from
8:00-9:00 AM, class will be from 9:00 AM - 4:00 PM, The speakers will
discuss NFPA 1500 and 1981,

An underwater rescue course for first responders will be held March 11
at 8:00 AM at the Fire Training Ground. Charge will be $60.

May 2-6 will be the week long school at Lamar University. There will be
a hazardous material class.

Red Cross announced that March 12 will be the training class for CPR,
It will be an all day class. Home safety brochures are available from the
Red Cross. Project "Save a Home" is designed to increase fire prevention and
awareness and this is being conducted along with the NAACP and the Beaumont
Fire Department in the city of Beaumont.

Dick Nugent announced that Commissioner Jim Smith obtained straps for
moving the airplane from the airport to the Fire Training Ground. Each
strap will have the capability of 1ifting 47,000 1bs, They will be for the
use of Sabine Neches Chiefs Association and will be kept in Nederland.

Robert Stegall announced that the Sabine Neches Chiefs mailing Tist has
been put on computer. He asked that everyone in attendance to please check
the 1ist and make the necessary corrections to insure that the minutes and
other correspondence are received timely.
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Program:

Louis Miller introduced the program on SARA Title III and CAER. The
speakers were Bill Burkhardt and Ron Lamoureux.

The meeting was adjourned at 12:00 Noon.

K

R. W, Stegall, Zecretary-Treasurer
Sabine-Neches Chiefs Association

RWS-JRD

NOTE: The 467th Meeting of the Sabine-Neches Chiefs Association will be
held on March 2, 1988, at JB's Clubhouse in Orange. The host
organization will be Chevron Chemical-Orange. A map showing
directions to JB's Clubhouse is attached.
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The 467th Meeting of the Sabine-Neches Chiefs Association was called to
order by President John Judice at 10:00 AM on March 2, 1988 at J.B.'s Clubhouse
in Orange, TX.

The invocation was given by Scott Kerwood.

Francis Lyons welcomed the group on behalf of Chevron Chemical-Orange.

The minutes were read and approved. There were no outstanding bills for
the association to consider,

R. W. Stegall read John Judice's letter to John Dietrich of Duckworth Tool
Supply, Port Arthur, thanking him for the nylon slings. Dick Nugent's letter
to John Judice donating $2,000 to the Sabine-Neches Chiefs Association was
read. The check was accepted and will be deposited in the operating account.

Self introductions were made.

Committee Reports —

Louis Miller of the Program Committee requested that the program
selection sheets be filled out and turned in by the end of this meeting.

President John Judice discussed the committee assignments. There will be
a new committee this year called the "Awards Committee." The three members of
that committee are: Messrs. Baldwin, Wimberly, and May. The committee lists

are ready and should be picked up at the end of the meeting.

Bill Roe of the Audit Committee announced that since we have recently
changed treasurers it is time to audit the books.

John Judice announced that there will be board meeting at the Schooner
Restaurant in Nederland, TX, Thursday, March 11, at 6:00.PM,
!

Dennis Bruce announced that there is a need for sandblasting oqzsome of oy
the projects, Bi11 Gleason of Southern Pacific has worked on the HAZMAT o J
project. It is expected that the railroad domes will be ready for use by Pthie i J*L
HAZMAT school by Jdune.

\ MAR 1 7 1988
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Scott Kerwood announced that the March 24 Firefighter Safety Seminar will
be held in Beaumont. He requested that all who plan on attending to please
pre-register. A reminder on the non-diving underwater rescue course was also
made by Scott Kerwood.

Special Anhouncements

Glenn Durham of Boots & Coots announced that the B&C/3M Fire School will
be held March 24 and 25 at the Beaumont Fire Training Ground. Notices have
been mailed. Anyone who has not received their notice should contact Boots &
Coots for additional information.

Kayla Roberts announced that the goal of the Red Cross course "Learn How
to Jump-Start a Life" is to train 300 people in one day. There will be a $5
charge for this which is one half the normal charge.

Louis Withrow of the National Weather Service announced that the Hurricane

Preparedness Meeting will be May 12. Mr., Withrow offered to allow the Sabine
Neches Chiefs Association to become involved in the hurricane preparedness
meeting., A mailout from the National Weather Service will be sent to all on
the SNCA mailing list.

Bi11 Robinson, National Foam, requested help from the association in
devising a shelter in place planned for the handicapped. Any information can
be forwarded to him. Mr. Robinson has agreed to share this plan with the
Sabine Neches Chiefs Association.

Program

Louis Miller introduced the program from National Fire Hose Corporation,
Richard Harley introduced the program on Fall Protection.

The meeting was adjourned at 12:00 Noon.

R Waeoll

R. W. Stegalli, Secretary-Treasurer
Sabine-Neches Chiefs Association

RWS-JRD

NOTE: The 468th Meeting of the Sabine-Neches Chiefs Association will be
held on April 6, 1988, at the Ramada Inn, Port Arthur, Texas. The host
organization will be Texaco Chemical Company, Neches Chemical Piant,
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The 468th Meeting of the Sabine-Neches Chiefs Association was called to
order by President John Judice at 10:00 AM on April 6, 1988, at the Ramade Inn,
Port Arthur, Texas.

The invocation was given by Father Don.

Lester Crooks introduced Ray Fletcher who welcomed the group on behalf of
Texaco Chemical Company, Neches Chemical Plant.

The minutes were read and approved, There were no outstanding bills for
the association to consider,

John Judice announced that there would be a meeting date change for the
month of May ONLY. Due to the Lamar Fire School being held during the first
week of May, the 469th meeting will be held on Wednesday, May 11, 1988,

R. W. Stega11 read John Judice's letter to Dick Nugent thanking the LEPC
for the $2,000 donation. A Tletter from Dr., Sylvia Weir, Assistant Clinic
e Divector for Mobil Adminstrative Services Company, was read., This letter
thanked Tommy May and Scott Kerwood for the presentation on the history of the
Sabine-Neches Chiefs Association as well as the commentary on fire school.

Self-introductions were made.

Committee Reports:

Chuck Wheeler announced that there would be a fire school workday at
7:30 AM on April 30. Design changes on the industrial complex are complete.
There is a 25,000 gallon storage tank at the facility. The fire school has
21,000 gallons of recovered fuel., A 40 X 60 ft. covered area for lunch will be
ready in time for the fire school. Akron Brass has been rebuilding nozzles at
the field.

Denn1s Bruce announced that there had been a good turn-out of the f1e1d
instructors. Elkhart Brass had donated $12,000 worth of brass to the fire
school, A1l lead instructors must look at their projects before fire school.
As of this morning, 165 people have registered for fire school.






The 468th Meeting of the Sabine-Neches Chiefs Association
April 6, 1988
Page 2

Special Announcements:

Glenn Durham of Boots & Coots announced that the foam school was well
received with attendees from around the country.

Grady Baldwin had several announcements:

1, There will be a workers compensation seminar April 20 at the John
Gray Institute. Cost is $15.

2. There will be a Hazardous Materials Response Course at Lamar; the
next course begins April 11 - 15, Cost is $485. B

3. ;amar will sponsor a b-day Asbestos Abatement Course. Cost will be
595.

4, On May 23-27, Lamar University along with other sponsors, will host a
course on safety excellence,

Ron Lamoureux announced that there will be an EPA First Responders course
at Lamar April 18-22,

Louis Withrow of the National Weather Service announced that the Hurricane
Preparedness Conference will be at the John Gray Institute May 12. Time to be
announced, Tentative plans for a May 10 training session are being made. A
mail-out will be sent to all Sabine-Neches Chiefs members.

Kayla Roberts announced tha the Red Cross has hurricane posters ready and
they may be picked up from the Red Cross. 25,000 of these posters will be
given to north-county-school children.

Program:

lLouis Miller introduced the program from Afr Rescue. A very informative
slide program showing the safety precautions necessary for approaching the Air
Rescue helicopter was presented.

The meeting was adjourned at 12:00 Noon.

Ruw Bl

R. W. Stegatl, Secretary-Treasurer
- Sabine-Neches Chiefs -Association---

RWS-JRD
(SNCA)

NOTE: The 469th Meeting of the Sabine-Neches Chiefs Association will be held

on May 11, 1988, at the Ramada Inn, Port Arthur, Texas. The host
organization will be Water District 10,
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The 46%th Meeting of the Sabine-Neches Chiefs Association was called to
order by President Jobn Judice at 10:00 AM on May 11, 1988, at the Ramada Inm,
Port Arthur, TX,

The invocation was given by Tommy May.

Lester Crooks welcomed the group on behalf of Water District No. 10.
Lester gave a short description of Water District No. 10. He also expressed
his appreciation for the asslistance given by the Sabine-Neches Chiefs
Asgoclation in the past.

The minutes were read and approved, One bill for batteries for the fire
truck was read. A motion was made, seconded, and was carrried to pay for the
batteries. A donation from Texas Eastern Company in the amount of $75 was
received,

Self-introductions were made,

Committee Reports:

John Judice expressed thanks to all who participated in the workday at the
Fire Training Ground. He expressed his appreciation for the large number of
people who showed up in spite of the severe weather that had gone on the night
before and the rain that was going on intermittently during the day. While
there was not much grass cutting accomplished, the other necessary work to
prepare the field for the school Monday was carried out. There was only one
minor injury - a slightly twisted ankle on the industrial rescue project. This
was accomplished by safety being stressed prior to the start of all projects.
There were 278 students at the school.

- John Judice recommended that the advisory board for the Lamar University
Fire School review health standards for the HAZMAT project for next year.

Robert Stegall reported that the conference session was held at the
Montagne Center this year. This is in response to some of the critique sheets
from last year’s school. The Lamar staff worked very well with this conference
committee and seeing that all the needs of the students and the instructors were
met,
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Special Announcements:

Tommy May announced that there is a replica of the fire boat located in the
Fire Museum. A parade will be held on Sunday, June 12, in connection with the
State Firemen and Fire Marshall'’'s Convention,

John Judice announced State Firemen and Fire Marshall's Convention will be
held in Beaumont June 11-15. Members of the Sabine-Neches Chiefs Association
are invited to attend the different functions and activities as well as to
register as attendees,

Dennis Bruce announced that there were excellent comments on the Lamar
University Fire School for this year., Many of the people from around the
country who attended remarked it was the finest classes they had ever attended,

Jim Law announced that Maritime Day is being held at the Port of Port
Arthur on May 21, 1988, Boating safety lectures are available through the
Marine Safety Office in Port Arthur. Courtesy marine inspections are available
through the Coast Guard Auxiliary,

Kayla Roberts reported that CPR information will be mailed in the near
future,

Dick Nugent reported that LEPC is re-writing the Emergency Response Plan.
The 911 project is moving slowly; however, all three counties have agreed to
participate.

Louis Withrow announced that the Hurricane Conference would be May 12,
1988, at the John Gray Institute in Beaumont. Dr. Robert Sheets from the
National Hurricane Center will address this year's conference.

Bob Woods announced that Chevron was developing a safety train. This
training equipment for real emergencies would be in the area for use and would
be announced,

Lester Crooks announced that the Neches Chemical Plant will have an open
house for the public as part of their EPA SARA Title III commitment on June 18,

Program:

4

The program was introduced by Louis Miller. A three-member panel
representing the news media discussed the news media’s role and how we can
respond to it.

The meeting was adjourned at 12:00 Noon.

oy 5 .
/?Uﬂmf ZJ Ji&}ﬂﬂi/

R. W. Stegall, Secvktary-Treasurer
Sabine-Neches Chiefs Association

NOTE: The 470th Meeting of the Sabine-Neches Chiefs Association will be held on
June 1 at Moncla's in Beaumont. The host organization will be Sandoz.
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The 470th Meeting of the Sabine-Neches Chiefs Association was called to
order by President John Judice at 10:00 a.m, on Wednesday, June 1, 1988, at
Meonecla's,

The invocation was given by Curtis Holden.

Marvin Fannin, Plant Manager of Sandoz Corporation welcomed the group.

The minutes were read and approved, Outstanding bills were discussed.
The motion was made and seconded to pay the $63 bill for the battery charger
for the fireboat. The motion carried.

Self-introductions were made.

Committee Reports:

Constitution and Bylaws - Jim Harrington announced that the committee was
still working on their report. Audit Committee - Bill Roe announced that they
were still working on the Audit Committee report.

Special Announcements:

Robert Stegall reported on the VPP Meeting in July. The meeting will be
held at the Beaumont Hilton on July 12 and 13, and the cost will be $10. John
Judice read an announcement as a reminder on the State Firemen and Fire
Marshals Convention to be held in Beaumont starting June 11 and running through
June 15. All Sabine Neches Chiefs members were urged to attend. Bob Woods
announced that the Chevron Safety Train would be in the Chevron Refinery on the
week of June 6, Chevron is currently working on a 4-hour training course that
they would be able to offer to members in the area, Robert Stegall announced
that there would be a Joint Industry Council of South Jeffersonm County Meeting
on June 15 at the Port Arthur Civic Center, The purpose of this meeting is to
have an open discussion of all the plants in South Jefferson County and their
SARA reporting requirements. This meeting is designed for all elected
officials as well as city fire chiefs and police chiefs.

JUN 2 0 1968,

LN
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Recent Emergencies:

There was a lengthy discussion about the tank wagon wreck on West Port
Arthur road,

Program:
Mr. Ron Lamoureux, Division of Emergency Management, presented a
hurricane program on the SLOSH Model. This was a very informative program and

was a benefit to all those in attendance,

The meeting was adjourned at 12:00 Hoon.

Pu) Moabt

R. W. Stegall] Secretary-Treasurer
Sabine-Neches Chiefs Association

RWS-JRD

NOTE: The 47lst Meeting of the Sabine-Neches Chiefs Association will be held
on July 6, 1988, at Moncla's. The host organization will be Lumberton
Volunteer Fire Department,
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The 471st Meeting of the Sabine-Neches Chiefs Association was called to
order by President John Judice at 10:00 AM on Wednesday, July 6, 1988.

The invocation was given by John Williams.

Joanne Smith, President of the Lumberton Volunteer Fire Department,
welcomed the group.

The minutes were read and approved. There were no outstanding bills for
the association to consider.

Self-introductions were made.

Note: The meeting for August will be the second Wednesday in August. This
meeting change is because of the Texas A&M Fire School.

Committee Reports:

Constitution and By-Laws Committee - Jim Harrington announced they were
sti1l working on preparing the written report.

Audit Committee - still waiting on a report from the Audit Committee.

Special Announcements:

Pete Shelton announced that 1,000 delegates signed up for the State
Firemen’s and Fire Marshall’s Convention that was held last month in Beaumont.
It was an excellent convention and all the support from the Sabine-Neches
Chiefs Association was greatly appreciated.

Louis Withrow, National Weather Service, announced that the Beaumont
Station will start programming the weather radio for the lakes area. The
National Weather Service and Gulf States Utilities have entered into an
agreement whereby GSU will notify the National Weather Service anytime they
1oose two main feeder lines. This could indicate the presence of a tornado and
will help the weather service to give a quicker tornado warning.
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D. A. Bruce gave a report on the fire training ground. They are ready to
put in an underwater project. One section of pipe is left to install for the
water reclamation project: -Mobil Chemical has received a brand new foam truck.
© Dennis claims it will pump 3,040 gallons a minute with 1256 1bs. of suction.

- Robent Stegall gave a report on the VPP Participants Chapter Meeting in

Beaumont Auly 12-13, 1988. Copies of the agenda were passed out to all in
attendance. Cost of this meeting will be $10. An evening meal at Sartin’s on
Tuesday, July 12, for all in attendance, will be $25.

Pete.Shelton announced that during the week of August 8-12, 1988, a
40-hour school for railroad safety will be held at the Beaumont Training
Center. There’s hope that this training will meet a real need and that we’ll
be able to market this training in order to regain some of the money that we’ve
spent on the HAZMAT project. A 60.X 40 foot sTip will be built for.the
underwater rescue project. An update on the March budget for the training
center was discussed with those in attendance.

Recent Emergencies:

‘Bob Woods. introduced Don Gilbert, Manager of Petrochemicals for Chevron,
who gave a hearty "Thanks for the overwhelming response to their emergency.
When the call went out for help over the Mutual Aid Radio, you responded. The
community can be very proud of this organization. Thanks for a job well done!"
Bob Woods gave a brief description of the activities that occurred during the
recent Chevron fire. There were 14 foam pumpers, 6 water pumpers, 35 to 40
2%-3" hose lines and six 5" hose lines laid. Bob stated that he had searched
for words to adequately thank the association for their help. Bob stated that
after being a member of this organization for over 25 years and responding to
many emergencies and offering assistance that it was a humbling experience to
see so many of his friends and past acquaintances respond to give him
assistance.

Program: ﬁ
Richard Harley introduced the program which was a discussion about, o
emergency response and incident command system. Croe T

The meeting was adjourned at 12:00 Noon.

JUL 17 1988

R. W. Stegall,/Secretary-Treasurer
Sabine-NechesZChiefs Association

RWS-JRD

NOTE: The 472nd meeting of the Sabine-Neches Chiefs Association will be held on
August 12, 1988, at the Pompano Club in Port Neches. The host organization will
be the Port Neches Volunteer Fire Department.

SPECIAL NOTE: This is the second Wednesday in August.
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"REVISED"
The 471st Meeting of the Sabine-Neches Chiefs Association was called to
order by President John Judice at 10:00 AM on Wednesday, July 6, 1988,
The invocation was given by John Williams.

Joanne Smith, President of the Lumberton Volunteer Fire Department,
welcomed .the group.

The minutes were read and approved. - There were no outstanding bills for
the association to consider.

Self-introductions were made.

Note: The meeting for August will be the second Wednesday in August. This
meeting change is because of the Texas A&M Fire School.

Committee Reports:

Constitution and By-Laws Committee - Jim Harrington announced they were
sti11 working on preparing the written report.

Aud{t Committee - still waiting on a report from the Audit Committee.

Special Announcements:

Pete Shelton announced that 1,000 delegates signed up for the State
Firemen’s and Fire Marshall’s Convention that was held Tast month in Beaumont.
It was an excellent convention and all the support from the Sabine-Neches
Chiefs Association was greatly appreciated.

Louis Withrow, National Weather Service, announced that the Beaumont
Station will start programming the weather radio for the lakes area. The
National Weather Service and Guif States Utilities have entered into an
agreement whereby GSU will notify the National Weather Service anytime they
1oose two main feeder lines. This could indicate the presence of a tornado and
will help the weather service to give a quicker tornado warning.
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D. A. Bruce gave a report on the fire training ground. They are ready to
put in an underwater project. One section of pipe is left to install for the
water reclamation project. Mobil Chemical has received a brand new foam truck.
Dennis claims it will pump 3,040 gallons a minute with 125 1bs. of suction.

- Robert Stegall gave a report on the VPP Participants Chapter Meeting in
Beaumont July 12-13, 1988. Copies of the agenda were passed out to all in
attendance. Cost of this meeting will be $10. An evening meal at Sartin’s on
Tuesday, July 12, for all in attendance, will be $25.

Pete Shelton announced that during the week of August 8-12, 1988, a
40-hour school for railroad safety will be held at the Beaumont Training
Center. There’s hope that this training will meet a real need and that we’11
be able to market this training in order to regain some of the money that we’ve
spent on the HAZMAT project. A 60 X 40 foot slip will be built for the
underwater rescue project. An update on the March budget for the training
center was discussed with those in attendance.

Recent Emergencies:

Bob Woods introduced Don Gilbert, Manager of Petrochemicals for Chevron,
who gave a hearty "Thanks for the overwhelming response to. their emergency.
When the call went out for help over the Mutual Aid Radio, you responded. The
community can be. very proud of this organization. Thanks for a job well done!”
Bob Woods gave a brief description of the activities that occurred during the
recent Chevron fire. There were 14 foam pumpers, 6 water pumpers, 35 to 40
2%5-3" hose lines and six.5" hose lines laid. Bob stated that he had searched
for words to adequately thank the association for their help. Bob stated that
after being a member of this organization for over 25 years and respond1ng to
many emergencies and offering assistance that it was a humb1tng experience to
see s0 many of his friends and past acquaintances respond to give him
assistance.

Program:

Richard Harley introduced the program which was a d1scuss1on about
emergency response and incident command system.

The‘meeting-was adjourned at 12:00 Noon.

Q) e U

. Stegall, fretary Treasurer
Sab1ne Neches Chiefs Association

RWS-JRD

NOTE: The 472nd meeting of the Sabine-Neches Chiefs Association will be held on
August 10, 1988, at the Pompano Club in Port Neches. The host organization will
be the Port Neches Fire Department.

SPECIAL NOTE: This is the second Wednesday in August.
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The 472nd meeting of the Sabine-Neches Chiefs Association was called to
order by President John Judice at 10:00 AM on Wednesday, August 10, 1988.

SECRETARY TREASURER
Robert W. Stegall

The invocation was given by John Williams.

Jim Harrington, Chief of the Port Neches Fire Dept., introduced Calvin
Davis, Mayor Pro Tem, Police Chief Bennefield, Frank Monk, Sherry Weldon, and
Ruby Fitzgerald from the City of Port Neches. Calvin Davis welcomed the group
on behalf of the City of Port Neches.

The minutes Qere read and corrections made as noted and approved. There
 was one bill for scrapers for the fire boat. Motion was made and carried to pay
the bill.
Self-introductions were made.

Committee Reports:

Constitution and By-Law Committee

Jim Harrington reported that the committee had met and did have
recommendations for the board to consider. He requested that there be a meeting
of the Board of Directors during the month of August. John Judice called a
meeting for August 18, 1988, to consider the recommendations.

Audit Committee

Bi11 Roe gave a report that the Audit Committee has reviewed the books and
so far they look good and should have a written report by the end of the month.

Special Announcements:

D. A. Bruce reported that the fire field has comple gdwthe water ,,,,,,,,,,, —
reclamation project. Y
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Robert Stegall announced that there are stainless steel foam trailers
available in California that the Sabine-Neches Chiefs Association could acquire.
John Judice appointed a committee to be headed by Robert Stegall to evaluate the
trailers to determine if they would meet the needs of SNCA and to develop a cost
for putting the trailers in road-worthy condition. Dick Nugent and Lester
Crooks volunteered to serve on the committee,

Jim Harrington reported that there were 2,278 students registered at the
Municipal Fire School at A8M. The school was very well received and there were
no problems.

Bob Woods announced that there were 1,113 students attending the A&M
Industrial Fire School. This is an increase. . In that number there were some
200 students in specialized courses.

U.S. Coast Guard reported that REFORGER 1988 security zone has been

established at the Port of Beaumont so boat traffic will be monitored and the
security zone will be enforced.

Progran:

Richard Harley introduced John Harrington of Sandoz who presented a very
informative program on pesticides.

The meeting was adjourned at 12:00 Noon.

R. W. Stega11, Sgcretary-Treasurer
Sabine-Neches Chiefs Association

RWS-JRD

NOTE: The 473rd Meeting of the Sabine-Neches Chiefs Association will be held on
September 7, 1988, at Moncla’s. The host organization will be Mobil 0i]
Corporation.
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‘ The 473rd Meeting of the Sabine-Neches Chiefs Association was called to
order by President John -Judice at 10:00 AM on Wednesday, September 7, 1988.

The invocation was given by Father Don.

Lyman Limbocker introduced George Talbert, Manager of Safety. and
" Environmental for Mobil, who welcomed the association on behalf of Mobil 0Oil
- Corporation of Beaumont. Mr. Talbert expressed his appreciation for the
association and gave a description of the safety and environmental department
at Mobil 011 in Beaumont.

The .minutes were read and approved.
Self-introductions were made.

- Committee Reports:

President John Judice covered the audit report that was turned in by Mr.
Bi1l Roe. The Audit Committee had recommended that the general account and the
fire boat account be combined into one account, and records kept on just one
account. A motion was made, seconded, and approved to accept and implement
this recommendation.

The Inventory Committee will review the current inventory and distribute
new inventory reporting forms. This will be a separate mail-out and all
members are urged to give prompt attention to completing these inventory forms
with a target date of November 18, 1988. The Sabine-Neches Chiefs brochure
will be revised to reflect major responses of the association in the past and
Jim Harrington was assigned to the committee to write that section.

D. A. Bruce reported that the Hazmat Project needed four LPG hoses 50 in
length: 2 - one-inch and 2 - two-inch hoses,

Special Announcements:

John Judice announced that Bosses Night Banquet will be December gz, 1988,
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Pete Shelton announced that the advisory board for the fire school will
meet Thursday at 6:30 PM., He also reported that Mobil hosted Beaumont Fire
Department Firefighters at the Reno Fire School. The fire training ground
needs 9 sections of railroad track.

“Recent emergencies were discussed.
- touis Withrow of the National Weather Service announced that they have

completed the Gulf States agreement for prompt reporting of power outages which
could indicate -a tornado on the ground.

Program:

‘Louis Miller introduced the program, The Red Cross, presented by Teresa
Johnson,

The meeting was adjourned at 12:00 Noon.

/é?Z%égaf 21/1 %ég?eﬁxiléﬂ/*

R. W. Stegall, Secretdry-Treasurer
Sabine-Neches Chiefs Association

RWS-JRD

NOTE: The 474th Meeting of the Sabine-Neches Chiefs Association will be held
on October 5, 1988, at J.B.’s Clubhouse in Orange, TX. The host organization
will be the City of Orange.
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The 474th Meeting of the Sabine-Neches Chiefs Association was called to
order by President John Judice at 10:00 AM, on Wednesday, October 5, 1988,

The invocation was given by Robert Bucklin.

Jerry Wimberly introduced Dan Mohon, Mayor of Orange, who welcomed the group
on behalf of the City of Orange.

The minutes were read and approved. Bills for dues to State Firemen & Fire
Marshall’s Association and a bill for diesel fuel for the fire boat were
discussed. A motion was made and seconded to pay all outstanding bills.

Self-introductions were made.

President John Judice congratulated representatives from the Jefferson and
Orange County offices of Emergency Management and National Weather Service for
their work during impending Hurricane Gilbert.

President Judice made another plea to have everyone fill out the inventory
forms before November 18,

Committee Reports:

Nominating Committee

Nominees are needed to fill vacancies for police, fire and industry
representatives.

Program Committee

Richard Harley stated that the committee needed names for speakers or
subjects for future SNCA meetings.

Special Announcementis:

Bi11 Roe passed out guest 1ist for Bosses Night. The 1ist should be filled
out and returned as soon as possible (see attached). Everything for Bosses Night
all set.

0CT 3 1 1968






The 474th Meeting of Sabine-Neches Chiefs Association
October 5, 1988
Page 2

D. A. Bruce reported that the Fire Training Center needs a 30’ section of
4’ x 8’ square tubing to flow water at the Hazmat Project. He also needs LP gas
hoses (2 - 1" and 2 - 2" hoses).

Road Block List - A Tist for designating locations for roadblocks to all
facilities was passed out by Butch Landry. The roadblock Tist needs to be
updated. Please return list to the address on the bottom of the form.

Kayla Roberts of the American Red Cross discussed the new CPR and
muiti-media instructional programs offered by the American Red Cross., (lasses
will be conducted by each local Red Cross chapter. Contact a Tocal chapter for
schedule. Kayla also stated that more instructors are needed.

Louis Withrow and Dick Nugent discussed Hurricane Gilbert and all the
preparation that was done prior to the expected arrival of the storm. A National
HWeather Service survey form was passed out. Please complete the form and return
to the National Weather Service (see attached).

A discussion followed on how to handle taking care of the elderly and
disabled during evacuation process. Dick Nugent asked that ideas or suggestions
on this subject be sent to him. A meeting will be scheduled to discuss this
problem.

The Industrial Committee of the Tocal CAER group manned telephones at the
Office of Emergency Management during storm preparation.

A First Responder Radiological Emergency Class will be conducted by the

State Health Department at the DuPont Brad Club October 25-27. Contact Jefferson
County Emergency Management for details.

Program:

Louis Miller introduced Richard Harley and Tom Roberts who presented a
program on “Lamar University Occupational Safety & Health Institute and Lamar
University Fire Safety Institute."

The meeting was adjourned at 12:00 Noon.

R. b. ;zegal;, Secretary-Treasurer

Sabine-Neches Chiefs Association

RWS-JRD

NOTE: The 475th Meeting of the Sabine-Neches Chiefs Association will be held on
November 2, 1988, at the Groves Community Center. The host organization will be
the City of Groves.
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The 475th Meeting of the Sabine-Neches Chiefs Association was called to
order by President John Judice at 10:00 AM, Wednesday, November 2, 1988.

The invocation was given by Father Don.
Brad Corley welcomed the group on behalf of the City of Groves,

The minutes were read and approved. There were no outstanding bills for
the association to consider.

Self-introductions were made.

President Judice thanked those who have sent in their inventory forms. He
again encouraged those who have not yet turned in their inventory to please do
so that a revised, complete Sabine-Neches Chiefs inventory can be added to the
revised brochure,

Committee Reports:

Nominating Committee:

Nominations for the three positions opening in the Sabine-Neches board
were made. The nominees are: G. G. Baldwin, Dupont-Orange; Mike Lovelady,
Nederiand Fire Dept.; D. W. Landry, Chevron. These nominees are to fill the
vacancies for police, fire, and industry representatives.

Bosses Night:

The guest tist for all members is needed as soon as possible. Additional
names can be received as late as December 7, 1988; however, prompt completion
of the forms will enable the guests to have name tags in advance. A1l other
areas for the Bosses Night banquet have been completed and everything is ready.

Program Committee:

Richard Harley again asked for suggestions for programs. The group is
asked to consider would they like a program on cryogenics.

Port Arthur, TX 77641
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Special Announcements:

President John Judice announced to the group that Mr. Max Sears, Plant
Manager of Port Arthur Chemical Plant, will be retiring December 1, 1988, He
expressed his appreciation on behalf of the Sabine-Neches Chiefs Association to
Mr., Sears for all the support and encouragement that he had given the
organization during his years as plant manager. It has been a real pleasure to
be associated with him and the Sabine-Neches Chiefs Association wishes Max a
very enjoyable retirement,

Program:

Richard Harley introduced Louis Berry, Texas Department of Health, who
discussed the Texas Department of Health’s role in hazardous material response
as well as the resources that are available. A questionnaire, copy attached,
on "Disaster Response Team Data" was passed out for all Sabine-Neches Chiefs
Association members to consider if they would like their response team to be
listed in a database with the Texas Department of Health.

The meeting was adjourned at 12:00 Noon.

W

R. W. Stegall, ﬁecretarymTreasurer
Sabine-Neches Chiefs Association

RWS-JRD

NOTE: The 476th Meeting of the Sabine-Neches Chiefs Association will be held
on December 7, 1988, at B.P.M, Club {map attached). The host organization will
be American Valve Company. A tour will follow.






DISASTER RESPONSE TEAM DATA

Name of Team/Contact Person (Example: K-9 Search Team/Jim Smith):
24 Hour Telephone:

Location of Team (Mailing Address):

Specialty (specific skills and numbers of people available):

Equipment (type and quantity of equipment) used in disaster response:

Scramble Time (Time required to assemble team and equipment):

Fee (if any):

Comments (Pertinent information not listed above):

Please mail responses to:

Texas Department of Health
Bureau of Emergency Management
Attention: Louis Berry

1100 West 49th Street

Austin, TX 78756
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The 476th Meeting of the Sabine-Neches Chiefs Association was called to
order by President John Judice at 10:00 AM, Wednesday, December 7, 1988.

The invocation was given by Dan White.

Dalton Babineaux welcomed the group on behalf of American Darling Valve
Company.

The minutes were read and approved. A bill for $1280 for a water
separator drum was noted and approved for payment to Magnum Fire & Safety
Systems.

Self-introductions were made.

Committee Reports:

Chief Jim Harrington presented slate of new officers. A motion was made
and approved to accept the slate as listed.

Bosses Night

Bill Roe stated that several names have not been turned in. He needs the
names by today. $id Elliott stated that all arrangements have been made with
the caterer. Jerry Wimberly stated that the refreshments are ready. The
speaker will be Judge Jim Farris.

Special Announcements:

Fire Boat

Captain Buck, Beaumont fire Department, discussed problems with corrosion
on the fire boat. Also, one of the engines needs some minor repairs. Capt.
Buck also discussed options available to the organization. No action will be
taken until the item has been reviewed by the board. Capt. Whiting of the
Coast Guard also gave his views on the structural soundness of the boat. He
suggested that serious review be given to replacement of the hull of this
vessel. President Judice suggested that no action be taken until the board
reviews this matter. Other opinions were expressed. Chief Shelton suggested a
committee be formed to study this probiem. The committee will consist of:
Dick Nugent - Chairman; Capt. Buck, Beaumont Fire Dept,; Capt. Whiting, U.S.
Coast Guard; and G. C. Baldwin, Dupont (Orange).






The 476th Meeting of Sabine-Neches Chiefs Association
December 7, 1988
Page 2

Beaumont Fire Department and Southern Pacific Transportation Co. will
conduct a Hazardous Materials in Rail Transportation seminar at the Beaumont
Fire Training facility. (See attached for details).

Chief Shelton discussed the problems with Lamar Fire Training facility and
what is needed to make changes in some of the design of the projects. D. A,
Bruce discussed some of the changes that are being made to control burning on
some of the projects. He also needs 100 ft. 14" LP-gas hose and 100 ft. of
24" LP-gas hose. The training field also have fuel to sell. He asked for
suggestions on what types of fuel needed. Joe Wiley of Akron Brass donated a
monitor and valves to the training grounds. Ezra Gordon discussed methods used
to cutdown on smoke on some of the projects. Ken Doies discussed methods used
at Reno fire school.

A meeting will be held with the lead instructors in January.

President Jhdice gave an updated report on condition of Chief McAlpine of
Groves. He is doing better and complete recovery is expected.

Erskin Leysath made motion to charge the fire boat committee with a
compliete evaluation of the boat.

' Program:

Richard Harley introduced George Clark of American Darling Valve Co. who
showed a video of "American Darling Valve Co." and the basic construction of
the fire hydrant and valves.

The meeting was adjourned at 12:00 Noon. A tour of the Quality Control
Lab of American Darling Valve Co. was conducted after Tunch.

é%?.ltj.~§;FZ£é;ﬂ;éZfiﬁka9&¢

R. W, Stegall; Secrétary-Treasurer
Sabine-Neches Chiefs Association

RWS-JRD

NOTE: The 477th Meeting of the Sabine-Neches Chiefs Association will be held
on January 4, 1989, at Ramada Inn, I-10, Orange, TX. The host organization
will be Allied Chemical Co,






Fina Oil and Chemical
Company

P.O. Box 849

Port Arthur, Texas 77640
(409) 962-4421

(409) 962-8870 {Fax)

August 26, 1988

Chief C. A, Shelton
Beaumont Fire Depatment
P. O. Box 3827
Beaumont, TX 77704

Dear Chief Shelton:

Attached, for your consideration, is the Audit
Committee’s Report for 1987,

Please review it; and, if we are unable to have a
board meeting before our next scheduled meeting, T will
poll the board.

Thank you.
Very truly yours,
“John B. Judice
Safety Supervisor
JBJ:cpa
Attachment

AUG 3 ¢ 1968







Audit Committee's Report
. to the
Sabine-Neches Chiefs Association
Board of Directors

The Audit Committee met on two different occasions for the
purpose of auditing the financial and general activities of
the associations records for the 1987 fiscal year ending
December 31.

The committee consists of Chairman - W. E. Roe, members
Erskine Leysath, Louis Miller, ex-officio members:
Robert Stegall, G. C. Baldwin and Ed Harris.

The audit committee found this years audit to be one of the
better audits of the years we have been auditing the records.
The areas covered in this years audit were: financial records,
membership records, and other related matters of the general
association as well as the financial records of the fireboat
fund.

Although the records were in generally good order, several
comments and/or recommendations were made for your information
and edification.

General Fund

The General Fund was in good order and balanced with money
spent and money collected. Again as was the case last year,
very few checks were written.

Recommendatiocons

1. The General Fund records were not provided to the audit
committee until sometime in May and after examination
were found to be incomplete and not until July were we
given enough information to conduct our audit. We do
recognize the fact that there was an office change which
explained some of the problems but we feel that the
secretary must be instructed to provide the necessary
records no later than February of each year and that
the audit committee complete its work so the board can
act on recommendations no later than March of each year.

2. An accurate membership roster showing dues paid or not
paid wasn't available and we would recommend that the
list be updated when located and that it contain dues
paid information.






3. The committee could not tell if any designated gifts
were given to be used on a special project. 1ie: Haz-mat,
etc. but we feel that we must honor the wishes of those
who designated their gifts by keeping track of how these
gifts were given and see to it that records show that
designated funds were truly spent on the projects they
were meant for. We do feel that any interest from the
gifts can and should be used as any un-designated funds
would be.

4. We again must recommend that the board should bond the
people handling our money. This would protect the
money handlers but also protect the board should some-
thing happen which would place us in a situation that
could damage our organization.

5. The committee was pleased to see that our checking account
is now interest bearing. We commend the secretary and
board for their action in this area.

Fire Boat Fund

The records were found to be in good order and were received
early in the year but couldn't be acted upon until the
general accounts report was completed. All deposits balanced
with expenditures and again as last year, very few checks
were written.

" Recommendations

1. Recommended that this account be consolidated into the
general interest bearing account but accounted for seperately.
There is no real need to maintain a seperate account any
longer, Only three checks were written during the year
and no deposits were made. The money left in the account
should be transferred into the general fund and the
principal should be used for only Fire Boat activities
while the interest can be used for any general fund use.

2. Should you not decide to combine the accounts, we recommend
that the money handler be bonded as has been recommended in
past years.

- Recap:

Again as was the case last year, all statements when finally
received were very good and accurate. We want to thank all
of those who made our job easier and without their dedication
and effort the audit committee would have had a difficult
time auditing the records,







It seems that a better and more complete account of the
asgsociations activities will be made available for next years
audit which will make our job easier and we commend Robert
Stegall for his concern and interest in this area.

We must recommend that the associations statements and records
be made earlier so we can complete our task on a timely
note,

Should any questions arise, we will be glad to address those
to the board and we would be willing to investigate any
further wishes of the board.

Sincerely,
M €L B

William E. Roe - Chairman
Erskine Leysath - Member
Louis Miller - Member
Robert Stegall (ex-officio)
G. C. Baldwin (ex-officio)
Ed Harris (ex-officio)

ATT: Fire Board Statement
General Fund Statement






SUMMARY SINCE LAST REPORT

CHECK NO.

307
308
309
310
311
312
313
314

DATE

04/25/87
07/15/87
11/04/87
11/21/87
12/18/87
12/18/87
12/18/87
12/18/87

FOR

Workday Meals
Stationary
Statiocnary
SFFMA Dues
A&J Liquor
Nacol Jewelry
Engraving
Plaques

TOTAL OF CHECKS FOR 1987

AMOUNT

38.02
120.00
59.76
100.00
300.25
160.50
5.00
86.35

869.88

SABINE NECHES CHIEFS ASSQCIATION - GENERAL ACCOUNT

SABINE NECHES CHIEFS ASSOCIATION

DEPOSIT DATES

05/04/87
05/06/87
05/11/87
05/11/87
05/26/87
06/10/87
06/26/87
07/16/87
08/24/87
09/16/87
10/16/87
11/17/87

TOTAL DEPOSITS FOR 1987

CLOSING BALANCE
DEPOSITS SINCE

LESS DEBITS

04/25/87
04/25/87

TOTAL

DEPOSIT AMOUNTS

50.00 -
950.00
200,00
950,00
550,00
250,00
250.00
125.00

75.00

50.00
100.00
225.00

3775.00

5524,23
3775.00

9299.23
-869.88

8429,35






SUMMARY SINCE LAST REPORT

CHECK NO. DATE FOR AMOUNT
307 04/25/87 Workday Meals 38.02
308 07/15/87 Stationary 120,00
309 11/04/87 Stationary 59.76
310 11/21/87 SFFMA Dues 100.00
311 12/18/87 A&J Liquor 300.25
312 12/18/87 Nacol Jewelry 160.50
313 12/18/87 Engraving 5.00
314 12/18/87 Plaques 86,35

TOTAL OF CHECKS FOR 1987 869.88

SABINE NECHES CHIEFS ASSOCIATION - GENERAL ACCOUNT

SABINE NECHES CHIEFS ASSOCIATION

DEPOSIT DATES DEPOSIT AMOUNTS
05/04/87 Dues 50.00
05/06/87 Dues 950.00
05/11/87 Dues 200.00
05/11/87 Dues 960.00
05/26/87 Dues 550.00
06/10/87 Dues 250.00
06/26/87 Dues 250.00
07/16/87 Dues & Donation(Texas Eastern) 125.00
08/24/87 Donation (Texas Eastern) 75.00
09/15/87 Dues 50.00
10/16/87 Dues 100.00
11/17/87 Dues & Donation (Texas Eastern) 225.00
TOTAL DEPOSITS FOR 1987 3775.00
CLOSING BALANCE -~ 04/25/87 5524.23 b
DEPOSITS SINCE - 04/25/87 3775.00 ' A
il
TOTAL 9299.23 o
LESS DEBITS :ﬁQQ_B_B_ 5

8429.35







March 23, 1988

SABINE NECHES CHIEFS ASSOCIATION FIRE BOAT ACCOUNT

Debits since last report:
CHECK # DATE TO FOR AMOUNT
304 4/27/87 Parts Exchange Co. Inc. Regulator & $ 15.80
Plug assy.
305 10/30/87 Bmt. Fire Dept. Parts for $ 23.63
_ Fire Boat
Cargquest
306 11/30/87 Stewart & Stevenson Major Repairs $899.79
Service Inc. Inv., #1173335
$939.22
DEPOSITS 0
RECAPITULATION
Closing Balance 1/31/87 $2,215.85
Deposit Since 1/31/87 0.00
TOTAL $2,215.85
Less Debits Since 1/31/87 . 939,22
BALANCE $1,276.63

True Bank Balance 1/29/88 $1,276.63

ERROR 0.00







